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Department of Planning & Public Works 

Public Hearing Summary Report 
 

P.Z. 01A-2011 McDonald’s Corporation Delaware (13559 Olive Blvd): A request for 

a change of zoning from “C8” Planned Commercial District to “PC” Planned 

Commercial District for a 220 square foot section of land located within 13559 Olive 

Boulevard. (16Q241471) 

 

P.Z. 01B-2011 McDonald’s Corporation Delaware (13559 Olive Blvd): A request for 

a change of zoning from “C8” Planned Commercial District to “PC” Planned 

Commercial District for a 225 square foot section of land located within 13559 Olive 

Boulevard. (16Q241471) 

 

Summary 

 

New Cingular Wireless, on behalf of McDonald’s Corporation Delaware, has submitted a 

request for a change of zoning for two sections of land to “PC” Planned Commercial 

District. P.Z. 01A-2011 is a 220 section of land that encompasses an existing 

telecommunications tower. P.Z. 01B-2011 is a 225 square foot section of land that 

contains an existing telecommunications equipment compound.  

 

The purpose of the application is to zone these sections of land to permit the 

telecommunication tower or facility use and ultimately, upgrade the current facility to 

accommodate new technologies. 

 

The City of Chesterfield Comprehensive Land Use Map delineates the subject site within 

the “Retail Community” land use designation.  

 

A public hearing further addressing the request will be held at the Monday, August 22, 

2011 City of Chesterfield Planning Commission meeting. Attached, please find a copy of 

the Public Hearing Notice. The Preliminary Plans and Attachments “A”s is located in 

packet item VIII.A. and VIII.B. for the site. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 
Kristian Corbin 

Project Planner 

IV. A.  

IV. B. 



 

Cc: Michael G. Herring, City Administrator 

 Rob Heggie, City Attorney 

 Michael O. Geisel, Director of Planning and Public Works  

 Aimee Nassif, Planning and Development Services Director 

 

Attachments: Public Hearing Notice 




